HUB Vancouver/UBC Committee MINUTES
Date:           
Wednesday Feb 27, 2013
Time:          
7:00-9:00 
Location:    
HUB office: 1-828 W 8th (at Willow)   
1 Quick Introductions

ATTENDANCE: Lisa, Gertjan, Richard, Cail, Alex, Heather, Martin (from MEC)
2 January meeting notes/any outstanding issues. Next meeting Wednesday March 27, 2013
ACTION ITEM - the committee needs a volunteer minute taker/secretary that can attend our monthly meeting and take these notes.
3 Agenda – any additions/edits

ADD - Second Narrows Bridge update - Richard
Richard, Arno, Fiona and Tess met with MOTI staff regarding detailed designs of the bridge expansion, nothing has been committed to yet.
Encourage your MLA to support expanding the bridge; email, call, write letters, let them know that bike infrastructure is important to you!
4 Announcements: 
VCH is planning a full cycling end of trip facility at Vancouver General Hospital. Is anyone with an understanding of cycling end of trip facilities available to meet with them and help as they start to plan? Contact lslakov@telus.net 

Social Rides - we will be hosting a Ride Leader workshop to go over our ideas as to what to do as a ride leader and how to create your own neighborhood rides - if you want more info about that please contact Heather heather@bikehub.ca
Public Forum on Mass Transit along Broadway - SUnday March 10, 2-4p, event info here
Bike Hour - March 20 6-7pm, all you have to do is ride your bike during that hour to participate.
5 Pt Grey/Cornwall Corridor- Lisa
Open houses were well attended. The city will be releasing plans for 2nd round of consultations later in March.
6 Assessment Rides –  Anything happened?  discussed Comox/Drake Helmcken plus Science World? Anyone interested in putting together a ride? 
Next ride was going to be March 9th 10am with the plan to assess Drake St as part of the Comox/Helmcken Greenway (since the meeting the ride has been cancelled, we will plan a ride for April).
Lisa to contact Marnie to see about getting plans for Como/Helmcken Phase 2 of the plans.
Ideas for future rides:
Seaside bypass - between cambie and burrard - connecting to cornwall
CVG - main to Cambie Bridge - prince ed/2nd area - might just be better for a letter, put in a separated lane
Science World - Lisa will be contacting Marnie to see what is going on there, we want to know how the bike path will be connecting with Adanac
7 Oakridge- redevelopment and cycling – letter has been written and send to the city. 
We were contacted by Westbank requesting consulting on bike facilities for this area - Gertjan will send them the letter that was sent to the city last month. Gertjan, Cail and Alex are all interested in meeting with them and consulting on the project.
8 Arbutus Corridor – Stan, Arno
Sadly nothing to report here.
9 UBC Sub-Committee – letter re reflectors on NW Marine Dr shoulder? –  Jens
Heather will follow up with Jens to see what we need to do for this. 
10 Broadway Corridor –Henny, Lisa, 
We have a document supporting our position for the corridor, we need to find a way to present this to the city. Richard suggested an MLA meeting and introducing it that way. 
11 Complete Bicycle Network  - Cail - 
Heather to follow up with Jens regarding drafting a draft policy (for engineering level). Also will follow up with Lori (board member on Regional Advisory Committee), she was going to look into who we should be contacting. 
Putting together spreadsheet to document information regarding bike routes, create a template that will be able to be used for assessment rides.
Looking to define different classes of facilities corresponding to bike abilities. 
Defining missing gaps in the bike network. 
Next meeting - March 20th, 7pm, Wholefoods,  if you’re interested contact Cail (caillin7@gmail.com) if you’re interested in getting involved.
12 Road Bike group Connections- Heather: any through office? 
For UBC - Heather asked at the last staff meeting for contacts, none direct, we’re not sure if it is useful to pursue as we have found a number of bike racing groups are not for things like separated lanes - we do have some contacts though so there is potential.
13 Active Transportation Policy Council-  Lisa , Debra, Gertjan
Bike Parking - we need to pull together our ideas, anyone want to set up a brainstorming section
We are going to be having a meeting with people from CoV regarding parking and we are going to putting forward some of HUB’s interest regarding car parking as it relates to cycling - if you are interested in working on this please contact Lisa or myself. 
14 Joint HUB/ BCCC BC Election Cycling Strategy group - Lisa
BCCC website has been updated: http://bccc.bc.ca/election/  strategy will be online to support cycling throughout the election. 
15 False creek Flats/Viaducts – plan submitted to council on Feb 15th 
16 TAC Standards – we would like to see the city using updated standards, we should contacted Kay T or Peter Stary on this. 
17 Committee budget- $300 left to spend
Let’s spend money! Social to happen before our next meeting - March 27, come by the office anytime after 5:30 to enjoy some snacks and drinks. 
Meeting adjourned 9pm. 
